



January 30, 2020

Mason King
P.O. Box 68
Cope, CO 80812

**Re: Permit No. M-2004-036,
Decision Date Extension Request Approval**

Dear Mr. King:

In the December 3, 2019 inspection report it was noted that the mine highwalls were not sloped to 3h:1v as described in the permit. A Possible Problem was noted in the inspection report and a corrective action due date was set for February 3, 2020.

On January 30, 2020, the Division received your request to extend the due date for the Possible Problem to April 1, 2020. The request was made because the ground is currently frozen and the work cannot be completed by the corrective action date. The Division approved your request to extend the decision date to April 1, 2020.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (303) 866-3567 ext. 8142 or brock.bowles@state.co.us.

Sincerely,

Brock Bowles
Environmental Protection Specialist

cc: Michael Cunningham, DRMS

